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TRELOWETH SCHOOL'S NEWSLETTER

Dear Parents and Carers,

This week has been a busy and exciting
week here at Treloweth.

Year two enjoyed a fantastic educational
visit to Trevaskis Farm on Tuesday, where
they learnt about different types of fruit and
vegetables and picked their own
strawberries and raspberries. Children from
year five and six participated in the
'‘Quadkids’ sporting event this morning at
Carn Brea- on both occasions the children
represented our school exceptionally well
and we are proud to see how they are
making learning connections during these
wonderful curriculum enrichment
opportunities.

A huge congratulations to year one for
completing their Phonics Screening Check
and to year four for their completion of the
Multiplication Tables Check. | know that all
of the children and staff have been working
incredibly hard to support the children
through these national assessments- well
done to everyone involved!
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“MATHSHUBS

Notice: Treloweth Primary School distributes fliers and magazines offering family services or posts details of local
activities on the newsletter. Whilst we think that parents might like the information and find it useful, the school

. THE CHOUGH

Date: Friday 16th June 2023

IMPORTANT
DATES:

Summer Fete: Friday
30th June

SPORTS WEEK:
Sports days will begin
at 1.30pm and will run
through until the end
of the day.

Monday 3rd - EYFS

Tuesday 4th - Years 1
&2

Wednesday 5th -
Years3& 4

Thursday 6th -
Years 5 & 6

Last day of school:
Friday 21st July - 3.15
finish (NO AFTER
SCHOOL CLUB ON
THIS DAY)

does not necessarily endorse these services.
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We are delighted to share with you news about your child’'s next
class teacher, please see below:

Current class | Class next year Teacher/s

Rainbows 1M Mr McCarthy
Sunbeams 1B Miss Sparrow and Mrs
Brockman

1BR 2R Miss Reed

1M 25 Mrs Salamone

2R 3H Mrs Hicks

25 3N Mrs Nunes

3N A4F Mr Fletcher

3H 4R Mr Richards

4F 5J Miss Jackson

4R 5N Mr Nedeljkovic

Mrs Wyatt and Mrs Williams
5N 6S Mrs Stockman

55 Mr Scott

Everyone at Treloweth is looking forward to our transition
afternoon on Wednesday 28th June, where the children will get
to meet their new teacher/s for September. At Treloweth, we
dedicate time to making this a special and enjoyable process for
the children and our wonderful team here will ensure that your
child feels thoroughly supported throughout this exciting time.
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Thank you for continuing to support your child
with their home learning during this last half term
of the year. We have seen lots of fantastic
reading progress and achievements and some
incredible successes on Maths Whizz too- well
done everyone, keep it up!

Tomorrow, Treloweth School are very proud to
be part of the Murdoch Day Parade which takes
olace through Redruth town centre. A huge thank

you to Mrs Richards, Mrs Cottle, Miss Reed and

the Y4 team for their spectacular creations and
hard work towards making this experience
memorable for the children. The parade begins
at Mam- we look forward to seeing lots of you
there tomorrow!

Have a wonderful weekend.
Best wishes,
Mrs Rogers
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THERE WILL BE NO CROSSING PATROL FROM
19/06 TO THE AFTERNOON OF THE 26/06.

R

Miss Humby has lost her
ring. If you find it, please
return it to the office or

Miss Humby herself.

Ave Weekly Usage (mins)

55-Y5

Notice: Treloweth Primary School distributes fliers and magazines offering family services or posts details of local
activities on the newsletter. Whilst we think that parents might like the information and find it useful, the school
does not necessarily endorse these services.
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Well done to Aiden, Cory, & Luca, who
represented West Cornwall primary
schools this weekend in fixtures
against East Cornwall. Great
experience for all the boys involved.
West Cornwall came second overall.

Well done to Seb,
Luca, Aiden, Filip,
Cory, Phoebe,
Lacey, Eden, &
Imogen who
represented the
Crofty MAT in the
Cornwall MAT cup
at Mounts Bay.

Notice: Treloweth Primary School distributes fliers and magazines offering family services or posts details of local
activities on the newsletter. Whilst we think that parents might like the information and find it useful, the school
does not necessarily endorse these services.
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Well done to our Year 3 &
4's who finished 7th out of
21 schools at the Peninsula
Quadkids event last Friday
Well done team Treloweth!

Dylan in Year 5
has made it
through the final
selection and is
now part of the
South West
regional
basketball team.

Well done Dylan!

Notice: Treloweth Primary School distributes fliers and magazines offering family services or posts details of local
activities on the newsletter. Whilst we think that parents might like the information and find it useful, the school
does not necessarily endorse these services.
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Rainbows and Sunbeams

In Reception we have been
making the most of the lovely
weather. We have been using

our waterplay area to
consolidate understanding of
full, empty and half full.

Notice: Treloweth Primary School distributes fliers and magazines offering family services or posts details of local
activities on the newsletter. Whilst we think that parents might like the information and find it useful, the school
does not necessarily endorse these services.




iy ,

v\ \ —~ NN

TRELOWETH SCHOOL'S NEWSLETTER

\

In Year 2, we have started a new
book called ‘We Are Water
Protectors’. We pledged and
made a promise to look after the
planet and be protectors of the
water. We talked about the ways
in which we use water and why
water is really important for all
living things.

Year 3

In science this week we have been
investigating the affect of different
surfaces on a moving object. We
found out that the car moved
quicker and further on the rubber
and slower on the bubble wrap.

Notice: Treloweth Primary School distributes fliers and magazines offering family services or posts details of local
activities on the newsletter. Whilst we think that parents might Llike the information and find it useful, the school
does not necessarily endorse these services.
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Year 4

Year 4 have been very busy B uroocH B
preparing for the Murdoch Day p
parade which takes place this
Saturday. We have been creating
our own lightbulbs using different
art techniques such as papier-
maché and collage.

PIC-COLLAGE -

Year 6

The Year 6 production practice
has begun! The children have been
working very hard this week to
learn the songs and their lines. It is
already shaping into a fantastic
show! Great work, Year 6!

Notice: Treloweth Primary School distributes fliers and magazines offering family services or posts details of local activities on the newsletter.
Whilst we think that parents might like the information and find it useful, the school does not necessarily endorse these services.
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We are looking for volunteers to help
with preparations before and on the
afternoon of the Fete so if you have
time to spare and can help please email
trelowethpta@croftymat.org to confirm
you will be attending or can help with
other aspects of the preparations.
Thank you!

RAFFLE TICKETS

As part of our Summer Fete we will be

having a raffle with some brilliant
prizes that Mr Shaughnessy has been
busy collecting from local attractions
and businesses. This week you will have
received a letter with the raffle tickets

and relevant information. We would

really appreciate it if you could sell
them to family and friends and return
them by the deadline Weds 26th June.

Notice: Treloweth Primary School distributes fliers and magazines offering family services or posts details of local activities on the newsletter.
Whilst we think that parents might like the information and find it useful, the school does not necessarily endorse these services.
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DONATION DAY: FRIDAY 23RD JUNE
Each year we kindly request that if families are able to
they donate an item to contribute to the Summer Fete.
You will see below a suggested list of items for each

—_—

year group.

EYFS - Chocolate
Year 1 - Sweets
Year 2 /3 - Cakes - homemade (can please kindly
request all ingredients are listed) or shop bought.
Year 4 - Tins
Year 5 - Non - Alcoholic bottles e.g lemonade
Year 6 - Toiletries e.g shower gel, bubble bath.

These are your suggested items however we would be
delighted to have donations from any other year
groups listed.

Bags 2 Schools collection
Please see flyer for details.

DATES FOR THE DIARY
Volunteers needed for Sports week to help run
refreshments and ice cream stalls in the afternoons of
the week beginning Monday July 3rd.
Monday 3rd July - EYFS, Tuesday 4th July Years 1 and
2, Wednesday 5th July - Years 3 and 4 and Thursday
6th July - Years 5 and 6.

Thanks again for your continued support,
Mrs Warren and Mr Richards

Notice: Treloweth Primary School distributes fliers and magazines offering family services or posts details of local activities on the newsletter.
Whilst we think that parents might like the information and find it useful, the school does not necessarily endorse these services.
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Chartwells Catering have a Vacancy in:

Treloweth School
Catering Assistant 10hrs a week

\ (Position’s are term time only with Salary Spread Over Whole Year)

Are you interested in School Catering that fits around your family life?
If so, why not join our friendly professional Catering team.
Appropriate training will be given and smart uniforms provided.

Please contact Karen — 07760 172002

or /

E-Mail karen.Wallens@compass-group.co.uk for an application form.
£

Notice: Treloweth Primary School distributes fliers and magazines offering family services or posts details of local activities on the newsletter.
Whilst we think that parents might like the information and find it useful, the school does not necessarily endorse these services.
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Request for time off/holiday

All applications should be made in writing to the Head of School

at least 20 school days prior to the requested leave date. Where

the decision is made not to authorise leave in term time, school
will inform parent/carers in writing.

Please do not book a holiday before being given permission for
absence from the school. A general guide for parents is leave
for any holiday, activity or event that could be arranged during
the annvual 13 week holiday time would not be authorised. On any
occasion that school refuses a request for leave in term time,
should a parent/carer proceed with the leave it will be recorded
as code (G) (family holiday not agreed or in excess of
agreement), on school’s register. Where a leave of absence has
been unauthorised, penalty notices will be considered in line
with Cornwall Council’s Code of Conduct for issuing Penalty
Notices in respect of unauthorised absence or children present
in a public place whilst excluded from school. Crofty Trust will
ensure that a minimum of one other headteacher considers the
exceptional circumstance before any decision is made to
unauthorise a leave of absence request where the issue of a
Penalty Notice is required.

Failure to notify and/or request leave of absence in term time,
providing at least 5 days notice may result in all absence being
recorded as (O) (unauthorised absence not covered by any other
description). If your child is absent from school without
authorisation, you will be committing an offence under the
Education Act 1996. We may submit a request to Cornwall Council
for a Penalty Notice to be issued, in accordance with Sections
444A and 444B of the said Act. Penalty Notices are issued per
liable parent, per child and each carry a fine of £60 if paid
within 21 days or £120 if paid after this but within 28 dauys.
Failure to pay the Penalty Notice may resvult in legal action.
Absence not authorised by the school may result in a
prosecution in the Magistrates’ Court under Section 444(1) or
Section 444(1A) of the Education Act 1996, leading to a fine of
up to £2,500 and/or a custodial sentence. Cornwall Council may
also apply for the costs incurred in taking the matter to Court.

Notice: Treloweth Primary School distributes fliers and magazines offering family services or posts details of local activities on the newsletter.
Whilst we think that parents might like the information and find it useful, the school does not necessarily endorse these services.
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BAG 2 SCHOOL ,:515-:,.5.
FREE FUNDRAISING FOR SCHOOLS <~ e-

In partnership with your school or arganisation

™

Treloweth Primary School v begschasl com

the reuse and recycling of good quality second-

Your hand clothing and we have arranged to make a

._..L r:.!ﬂu?h”es _ collection from your school. All the bags will be
L weighed and you will be paid for the total weight
\..b';__-,-_ i collected. Remember, the more you collect the

ﬁ' 8 greater the benefit to your school.

Q’ﬁ Bag 2 School is a company that specialises in

PLEASE USE YOUR OWN BAGS (THERE IS NO LIMIT).

When the clothes have been removed from the
bag the plastic will be packed and sent for
recycling.

We are collecting good quality items for RE-USE:

Men’s, ladies’ & children’s clothing, paired shoes, handbags,

belts & accessories.
{Mo uniforms, workwear, pillows, duvets or pieces of fabric please)

The more we weigh the more we pay!
Extra bags are welcome - there's no limit

Please return your BagZ5chool on:

Tuesday 27 June 2023 by 9:00am

e 01609 780 222 @ www . bag?school.com @ helpdesk@bag?school.com

Notice: Treloweth Primary School distributes fliers and magazines offering family services or posts details of local activities on the newsletter.
Whilst we think that parents might like the information and find it useful, the school does not necessarily endorse these services.




